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Summary of the meeting of March 17, 2004


Chaired by Ambassador Valter Pecly Moreira, Permanent Representative of Brazil, in his capacity as Vice Chair of the Permanent Council, the Committee met to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1566/04.


At the start of the meeting, the Chair reminded delegations that, pursuant to Article 91.f of the OAS Charter, the Permanent Council must present to the General Assembly any observations and recommendations it deems necessary concerning the annual reports of the organs, agencies, and entities of the Organization.

He also pointed out that, pursuant to Article 16.d of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the General Committee must review the reports referred to in Article 91.f of the Charter, except those that the Rules of Procedure entrusts to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, and that the General Committee must forward them to the Permanent Council with observations and recommendations and the corresponding draft resolutions.
He also recalled that at its meeting of July 16, 2003, the Permanent Council assigned consideration of the respective annual reports to the General Committee and pointed to certain aspects related to consideration of those reports.
1. Presentation by the Chair of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD)

In his capacity as Chair of CICAD, Mr. Paul E. Kennedy, Senior Assistant Deputy Minister of Canada, gave a presentation on CICAD’s activities and then answered questions posed by the delegations. 

The Committee thanked Dr. Kennedy for coming and underscored the importance of the presentation to be given on the Multilateral Evaluation Mechanism (MEM) at the upcoming General Assembly in Quito.

2. Consideration of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Children’s Institute (IIN) (CP/doc.3852/04)
The Director of the Institute, Mr. Alejandro Bonasso, presented the report.  The delegations then commented on it and on the activities of the Institute on behalf of children in the Americas.
The Committee decided to transmit the comments made by the delegations on the Annual Report of the Inter-American Children’s Institute to the Permanent Council, for the purposes envisaged in Article 91.f of the OAS Charter.
3. Consideration of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM) (CP/doc.3847/04)

The Executive Secretary of the CIM, Ms. Carmen Lomellin, presented this report, which covers activities from February 2003 to February 2004.

It was agreed to thank the Inter-American Commission of Women for the timely presentation of its annual report, which met the requirements set forth in the regulations and in General Assembly resolutions and to take note of the observations and recommendations made by the delegations, with a view to forwarding them in due course for consideration by the Permanent Council, pursuant to Article 91.f of the Charter.



It was also agreed that this Committee would consider at a later date the draft resolutions to form part of this report.

4. Other business

There being no further matters to discuss, the Chair thanked everyone for their cooperation in the day’s work and declared the meeting closed.
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